
 

         Newsletter - Friday 2nd February   

School Diary for Week Ahead  

Mon 5th 
February 

Year 4 Swimming lesson AM - Kit required 
Year 6 PE - Kit required 
After school football 3:15 - 4:15 

Tues 6th 
February 

Year 2 PE - Kit required 
After school fitness club (Y 3&4)  3:15 - 4:15 

Wed 7th 
February  

Year 3 and 5 PE - Kit required 
After school performing arts 3:15 - 4:15 
 

Thur 8th 
February  

Year 1  and 4 PE - Kit required 
Year 4 Dance Festival at Parkside School 
After school fitness club (Y5&6))  3:15 - 4:15 

Fri 9th 
February  

Reception PE - Kit now required 
Lets Get Cooking - Year 3 
School closes for half term holiday 

Monday 
19th  
February 

SCHOOL CLOSED TO ALL PUPILS - TEACHER 
TRAINING DAY 

Tuesday 
20th 
February 

School re-opens for the remainder of the spring 
term. 

. 
 
 
 

 

Reception    Mia Crowe 
Year 1         Jayden Wright 
Year 2         Isobel Britton 

Year 3         Katie Welch 
Year 4         Kiarna Fenwick 
Year 5         Harrison Davison 
Year 6         Elise Brunning 

         Willington Primary School 

Attendance League 

1st  Martian City Yr3 
2nd Minion United Yr6 

3rd Danger Rangers Yr4 
Be an  

Attendance  

H.E.R.O 
Here 

Everyday 
Ready 

On time 

Roblox - Online Safety 
Roblox is a game aimed at children, and because it does 

allow communication      

between users it can cause 

issues with privacy and  

bullying, much like any         

other apps. We have found 

that warning about a       

particular app does not   

always make children safer as they may use  

another app which may be less safe. Therefore we have 

issued general online safety guidance on our website and 

Facebook pages as well as specific Roblox advice. Whilst 

we help children to learn about staying safe online, we  

recognise that the primary responsibility for online safety at 

home lies with parents and carers. Your help is needed to 

help your children adopt safe use of the digital technologies 

at home. Please visit our website http://

www.willington.durham.sch.uk/parents/online-safety/ or our 

Facebook page @willingtonprimary2326 for further  

information. Our School Designated Safeguarding Lead 

and Online Safety Lead Mr Cornforth (Headteacher) or in 

his absence Mrs Harker (Deputy Headteacher)  are  

available to discuss any help you may need or concerns 

regarding online safety that you may have.  

Go-Givers - Make a Difference Campaign 
Children in reception class are taking part in a ‘Make a Difference 

Campaign’ The campaign is a child led project that supports  
children in identifying, researching and addressing a concern that 

they want to do something about by 
developing awareness, fundraising 
or taking direct action. After much 
discussion the class identified four 
things, helping the elderly, helping 

other children, helping the homeless 
and providing food for food banks. 

This week they held a ballot just like 
grownups do when deciding on a 
Prime Minister! There was a tie   

between elderly and children in the 
community. Another ballot was held 

and with 17 votes 
to 12 children was 
the most popular. 
Over the next few 

weeks the class will 
be thinking about 

how to help           
children in the  

community who 
don’t have much to 
do after school or 

on weekends. Well 
done reception”  

Yoga Story 
Children in nursery had 
a yoga adventure this 

week based on the    
poem ‘We’re Going on a 
Bear Hunt’. Mrs Britton 

said “Yoga gives a whole 
new spin on a story as it 
brings a new adventure, 

with fun characters 
which helps children 

learn about themselves 
and the world around 

them. Children had great  
fun meeting lots of bears 
on their bear hunt which 

was very exciting”.  

School Closed - Monday 19th 
February 

Monday 19th February is a training 
day for staff. Therefore the nursery 

and school will be closed to all  
pupils. Pupils will return to school 

on Tuesday 20th February.   


